
D A N  J O H N S O N  

MEMORANDUM 

TO: 

FROM:  

RE: 

DATE: 

Clackamas County Board of County Commissioners (BCC) 

Dan Johnson, Director, Transportation and Development 
Laura Edmonds, Manager, Office of Economic Development 

County Fair Multi-Purpose Building Construction Loan 

July 15, 2025 

REQUEST: Board approval to apply for a $2,500,000 gap financing loan for the County Fair & 
Event Center multiuse building project. 

BACKGROUND: The Clackamas County Fair Board is working to construct a new multipurpose 
Fair and Event Center. The Board of County Commissioners has been actively involved:  

• 10/5/22: BCC approved funding for County American Rescue Plan Act projects,
including $4,800,000 for the Fairgrounds Multipurpose Facility building project.

• 12/14/23: BCC approved a grant agreement with the State of Oregon (Business
Oregon) for $277,777 for the Fair & Event Center multiuse building project.

• 5/23/24 BCC entered into an Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) with the
Clackamas County Fair Board for project management and funding of the new
fairground multi-purpose building. In providing funds listed above, the IGA also
stipulates that a Loan/Line of Credit of up to $2,500,000 would be required for the
completion of this project. The Fair Board is not authorized by the County to
enter into any loan arrangements independent of the County. They are required
to have County support in applying for any grants or loans.

Business Oregon offers low interest loans to public agencies for projects through the Special 
Public Works Fund (SPFW). To identify if this project meets loan guidelines, staff completed a 
required Business Oregon Intake Form for consideration of approval to apply for the SPFW low 
interest loan. Business Oregon confirmed this project meets their lending criteria and extended 
an invitation on June 4, 2025 to apply for the loan.  

The County has been given 45 days, with a deadline of Friday, July 18, 2025, to apply for 
the loan. 



County staff, including County Finance, are working closely with the Fair Board representatives 
on loan needs and reviewing financial information.  If the County Fair Board, through the 
County, were to be approved to receive the loan, re-payment of the loan will be the obligation of 
the Fair Board. Payback provisions will be formally memorialized through an IGA between the 
County and Fair Board to ensure compliance with the requirements of both County Finance and 
Business Oregon. 

Application for a SPFW loan doesn’t guarantee approval, nor does it obligate the County to 
accept the loan. The application allows advancement through the financial review and approval 
process for consideration of a SPFW loan. Staff is seeking approval to apply for the loan to have 
it available as a tool for the Fair Board should it be needed for the completion of the multi-
purpose building project. 

RECOMMENDATION: Staff recommends the Board direct staff to apply for a Special Public 
Works Fund loan for the County Fair & Event Center multiuse building project. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Dan Johnson 
Manager, Department of Transportation 

Attachment A: Fair Board Multi Use Building IGA 
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